
St. Joseph Roman Catholic Church 
Let us build the City of God! 

Our Mission: 

By our loving service and works of mercy, we invite 
every person to know Jesus Christ, present in the 
Word and the breaking of the Bread, so that all may 

accept his gift of salvation.  
 

Nuestro Mission 

Por nuestro servicio amoroso y las obras de 

misericordia, invitamos a todos a conocer a Jesucristo, 
presente en la Palabra y en la fracci·n del pan, a fin de 

que todos puedan aceptar su regalo de salvaci·n. 

Come pray with us! 

Masses 

Saturday:    5:00 PM 

Sunday:       7:00, 9:00, 10:30, Noon, and 5:00 PM 

                     Spanish Language Mass at 6:30 PM 

Weekdays:  7:00 and 9:00 AM* Saturday 8:00 AM 

*During School year Tuesday Mass is at 8:45 AM 
Eucharistic Adoration: 

Mondays 2:00 - 7:00 PM (except holidays) 

First Friday 7:30 - 8:30 PM Holy Hour 

Rosary: Daily after 9:00 Mass 

Reconciliation: Mon, Wed, Fri: after morning Mass 

Sat: after 8:00 AM mass and 4:00 - 4:45 PM 

 

St Joseph Rectory Office 

45 Church Street  Ronkonkoma NY 11779 

588-8456 Fax 471-2569 

Religious Education 

35 Church Street 981-1805 

Director: Mrs. Maryanne Trezza 

Parish Outreach 

2855 Pond Rd  981-6888 

Director: Mrs. Anne Kelly 

St Joseph School 

25 Church Street 588-4760 

Principal: Mr. Richard Kuntzler 

June 11, 2017 ð  Trinity Sunday 

Priests 

Rev. Michael J Rieder, Pastor 

Rev. Gil Lap   

Rev. Belevendiram Rathinam (Fr Bala) 
 

Deacons 

Dcn. Michael DeBellis  Dcn. Frank DellôAglio 

Dcn. Michael Devenney  Dcn. William Dobbins 

Dcn. Joseph Dougherty (retired) 

Dcn. Joseph Califano (retired) 

Dcn. James Altonji (retired) 



Serving Your Sacramental Needs 
 

The Sacrament of Baptism 
The Sacrament is celebrated on Sundays at 1:30 PM.  
Parents, please call the parish office to arrange a 
meeting with one of our priests or deacons to begin to 
make arrangements.   
 

The Sacrament of Eucharist 
See front cover for mass times.  If you are sick for an 
extended period of time or are homebound, please 
contact the parish office to arrange to have someone 
bring Communion to you. 
 

The Sacrament of Confirmation 
School aged children can prepare for this Sacrament 
by contacting our religious Education office.  Adults 
or older teens who have yet to be Confirmed should 
contact the Parish Office 
 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation 
As listed on front cover or call rectory for an 
appointment with one of our priests. 

 

The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick 
This Sacrament is for the living.  We celebrate this 
Sacrament each Spring and Fall for those who are 
chronically ill, advanced in age, or who are about to 
undergo surgery or hospitalization.  We can arrange 
the Sacrament at other times by calling the Parish 
Office.. 

Emergencies: call the office to arrange a visit from a 
priest. 

Nighttime emergencies             (631) 538-7219 
 

The Sacrament of Matrimony 
Bride or Groom, please call the office at least six 
months before your desired wedding date to begin 
preparations for marriage.  Please make contact with 
the parish before making other wedding day plans! 
 

The Sacrament of Holy Orders 
Anyone who is feeling called to service in the church 
as a priest deacon or in consecrated religious life 
should contact the parish office to speak to one of the 
priests or deacons for guidance. 
 

Interested in possibly becoming Catholic? 
Please contact the rectory to arrange a meeting to 
discuss your questions.  We have  regular classes to 
help people learn about the faith and decide if 
becoming Catholic is what you and God want for you 
right now.  This whole process of inquiry and 
potential conversion is called RCIAðThe Rite of 
Christian Initiation of Adults. 

 

We will respect your personal journey with God! 

Prayer and Devotion Opportunities 
 

Our Lady of Fatima Devotion 
Our Lady came to Fatima with a message from God 
to every man, woman and child.  She promised that 
the whole world would be at peace, and that many 
souls would go to heaven if her requests were listened 
to and obeyed.   

In response to her requests, the First Saturday of each 
month is devoted to Our Lady of Fatima.  This 
devotion includes 8:00 AM mass, a novena to Our 
Lady of Fatima, the Rosary, and the opportunity to 
celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation. 

All are welcome at this devotion. 

 

Spend Some Time in Prayer Before the 

Blessed Sacrament 
Our church opens at 6:30 AM and remains open 
throughout the day for anyone who wants to make a 
prayerful visit.  Please come and have some quiet 
time with God in the midst of our busy (and 
sometimes loud) world. 
 

We have times set aside when Our Lord, 
present in the Blessed Sacrament is exposed 

on the altar for your prayer. 
 

Monday Exposition and Benediction 
Every Monday afternoon the Blessed Sacrament is 
exposed from 2:00 PM until 7:00 PM.  This 
opportunity for prayer ends with Benediction 
beginning at about 6:45 PM and ending at 7:00 PM 

You can come at any time for any length of time to 
join in this quiet, reflective prayer time. 

Make an appointment to spend time with Jesus! 
 

First Friday Holy Hour 
Every First Friday of the month we have a Holy Hour 
before the exposed Blessed Sacrament.  This 
communal prayer begins at 7:30 PM and run until 
8:30 PM, closing with Benediction. 

 

St Joseph Menôs Prayer Group 
We meet every Tuesday evening at 7:30 PM in the 
Church where we pray the Rosary. 

Afterward we move to the main vestibule for coffee, 
donuts and fellowship. 

This is a great opportunity to be strengthened in your 
commitment as a Catholic man just by spending time 
with others like you! 

 

See you Tuesday! 
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OUR LITURGY 
 

In todayôs first reading from Exodus, the Lord revealed 
himself to Moses directly as kind, merciful and slow to 
anger. In the second reading, Saint Paul stresses to 
the Corinthians the importance of living in peace. The 
Gospel reminds us that God so loved the world that he 
gave his only Son so that all who believe in him might 
have eternal life. 

Mass Intentions for the Week 
 

Sunday, June 11 (The Most Holy Trinity) 

7:00  John OôConnor (Christine & Ira Sauber) 

9:00  Decôd. Mbrs. of St. Regis K of C & Columbiettes 

10:30  Joseph J. Onufrak (Loving Mother), Edward Menke (Loving 

  Family), Michael A. Myles (Loving Family), Gary Lamm 

  (Dennis & Barbara Lamm), Mary Koepper (Mike & Ann 

  DeBellis), Joanne OôBrien (Brittney & Brooklyn Neal) 

12:00  John Doherty (Catherine & Jim Gallagher) 

5:00  Christopher Hurley (Mr. & Mrs. Michael Cervini) 

6:30  Spanish Mass 

Monday, June 12 

  7:00     Philip Dorsey (The Marchany Family) 

  9:00  Eric Mendola (Christine Monahan) 

Tuesday, June 13 

 7:00       Thanks to St. Antjhony for granting requests 

 8:45   Robert Lap (SJS Students) 

 Wednesday, June 14 

 7:00      George Savlas (The McDonald Family) 

 9:00  Walter Lane (Dr. Lou & Mary Scotti) 

Thursday, June 15 

7:00       Gerard B. Greek (Loving Family) 

9:00  Anthony Lotito (Loving Daughter) 

Friday, June 16 

7:00  Mario Petrilli (AnnaMarie & Mike Kryger) 

9:00  Marie & Steven Campagne (The Jaconetti Family) 

Saturday, June 17 

8:00       For the People of the Parish 

5:00  Genevieve Donohue (Loving Family), Betsey Gillin 

  (Tom & Carol Gillin), Lucy & Paul Shadlich (Janine & 

  Richard Hubbard), Mattherw James Gay (Tamara Gay), 

  William F. Crocker Jr. (Loving Family), Annie T. Healy 

  (John Kelleher) 

Sunday,  June 18 (Fatherôs Day) 

7:00   

10:30   

12:00     

5:00   

6:30  Spanish Mass  (Fathers Day 
Novena) 

Additional Parish and School Contact 
Information 

Parish Website:        stjoronk.org 

School Website:       stjoeronkelem.org 

E-mail addresses 

General:        Info@StJoRonk.org 

Pastor:                pastor@StJoRonk.org 

                                FrGil@StJoRonk.org 

           FrBala@StJoRonk.org 

Rel. Ed. Office:        RelEd@StJoRonk.org 

Rel. Ed. Director:     Dre@stjoronk.org 

Rel. Ed. ARE (Gloria) gnap@stjoronk.org 

School:             ndavidson@stjoeronkelem.org 

Parish Trustees 

       Robert Koepper   Mark Crean 

Business Manager 

Edward Grieb 

Music Ministry 

Michael Keller, Director 

Ann DeBellis, 9:00 Choir 

Rectory Hours 

Monday thru Friday 9:00 - 5:00 (closed for lunch 
12:00 - 1:15) 

Saturday 10:00 - 4:00 (closed for lunch 12:00 - 1:15) 

Sunday Closed 

Altar Bread & Wine 

 

 

In Memory of 

Josephine Soldner 

Requested by 

Ann Festa 

 

Fatherôs 

Day 

Novena 

With Heartfelt Gratitude 
 

Sue and I would like to thank everyone for your prayers 
and support over the past 4 years that I've (we've!) been in 
formation. The turnout and participation at last week's 9am 
Mass was wonderful. A big thank you also to my brother 
Knights and all those who helped prepare and serve the 
brunch after the 9am. I truly look forward to serving the 
parish of St Joseph.                              

Deacon Ed 

mailto:reled@stjoronk.org


Important Announcement! 
 

We were contacted by Catholic Charities last week with a 
warning about panhandlers outside mass: 
Two individuals were reported panhandling and being 
extremely aggressive and rude to parishioners at St Patrick 
Church Bay Shore.  It was so bad that the pastor had to call 
the police about them. 

We have had some panhandlers here too! 
In the past months we have had some people begging in the 
parking lot across the street from church.  They have been 
told that they need to leave.  Our parishioners come here to 
pray, not to be solicited by people asking for assistance.  I 
know it is a challenge to walk out of church, hearing that we 
should see Jesus in one another, and then to see someone in 
need and ignore them - but that is what we need to do!  
People who panhandle at church are playing on our 
emotions.  Please encourage them to go to our Parish 
Outreach Office where we would be happy to offer them real 
help with their situation, not just handouts!       

           Fr. Mike  

UNDER CONSTRUCTION! 
 

This time of year we see all sorts of construction signs that 
cause detours and delays in our daily travels.  We are going to 
do some construction in our parish soon too! 

The front steps are in need of repair! 

We already had a contractor come and look at them.  The 
work will not happen until mid July - partly because of our 
schedule in the parish.  But you will see the improvements 
soon! 

Just a Reminder 

We will pay off our interest free loan to the diocese this 
month.  We will no longer have a debt reduction envelope in 
your envelope packages.  In place of it, there will be a 
maintenance and repair envelope that will follow the same 
schedule. 

As we can afford to, we will be doing other construction and 
repairs inside and out!  In addition to the work on the front 
steps, we are looking to 

 Upgrade our sound system 

 Improve the Sanctuary of the church 

 Patch potholes in our parking lot 

 Repair the old fence around the Back Yard 

We have some money set aside for some of these repairs but 
we donôt have enough to do them all at once.  So we will 
count on the ongoing generosity of all of our parishioners as 
we improve the looks and functionality of our parish property. 

Thank you for your help in Building (and repairing) The 
City of God! 

FAMILY MASS NEXT WEEK! 
 

We want to reach out to young families more and 
more! 

So we are working on re-creating a parish Family 
Mass! 

Next Sunday our noon mass will be a family mass! 

Over the summer we are experimenting with our 
schedule to see where it fits best! 

We are looking for young people to help with our 
family masses as: 

Junior Lectors (reading the Word of God) 

Altar Servers 

Bringing Forward Our Gifts 

Helping with Greeting 

Helping Our Ushers Take the Offering 

Helping Music Ministry 

All are welcome! 

Diocesan Fortnight for Freedom 2017 

Freedom for Mission 

June 21 - July 4 

Opening of the 2017 Fortnight for Freedom 
The Joy of the Gospel 

Visio Divina - Seeing the Word 

Meditation, illuminations, scripture and Benediction in 
thanksgiving for Godôs Word 

Wednesday June 21 

St Bernardôs Church 3100 Hempstead Tpke Levittown 
11756 

6:00P Preview of St Johnôs Gospel 

7:00 PM Visio Divina - Seeing the Word 

 

Mass for Fortnight for Freedom 

Sunday June 25, 12:30 PM 

St Agnes Cathedral 29 Quealy Place Rockville Centre 
11570 

Presider: Bp. Robert Brennan 

 

Rosary and Rally for Religious Freedom 

Wednesday June 28 

Holy Trinity High School 

98 Cherry Lane Hicksville 11801 

Bishop John O Barres - Keynote Speaker 

6:00 PM Public Witness Rosary in front of auditorium 
facing Newbridge Rd. 

7:00 PM Fortnight Rally for Religious Freedom in 
auditorium. 

Light Refreshments will be served after the program 

Have you signed up for Amazon Smile? 
 
 

You can make St Joseph School your chosen charitable 
organization and then a portion of every purchase will 

help support our school 



Summer Reading 
 

In December 2015 I heard words that have had a 
tremendous impact on my life; ñThereôs a gift in this.  
You have to look for it!ò  These words came from the 
woman who did my intake at Stonybrook Emergency 
Room when I broke my wrist.  She was very right - there 
was a gift, actually several!  And I have found that if I 
keep this attitude I find gifts on a regular basis. 

One of the gifts I found connected to my broken wrist 
was my occupational therapists.  Two great men of faith 
who I now call my friends.  Matt, who is a member of an 
Evangelical Church, has given me books to  read that I 
want to pass on to you (They are all written by Steven 
Furtick): 

 (Un)qualified: How God Uses broken People to Do 
Big Things  I read this one twice.  It is a great 
journey into the truth of how God wants to bless us 
abundantly.  But we have to be honest in our 
brokenness to receive Godôs blessings! 

 Greater: Dream Bigger, Start Smaller, Ignite Godôs 
Vision for Your Life  In Greater, Steven Furtick 
draws on the biblical story of Elisha to give you 
the confidence to know that nothing is impossible 
with God, the clarity to see the next step Heôs calling 
you to take, and the courage to do anything He tells 
you to do.  

 Crash the Chatterbox: Hearing Godôs Voice Above 
All Others  Iôm still working on this one; savoring it.  
We all have an internal dialogue.  Sometimes it is 
just noise about the tasks of our life.  But other times 
it is a negative voice that holds us back by telling us 
that we are incapable or unworthy or just not good 
enough.  [Steven Furtick invites us to make a choice 
- to quiet the voice of the enemy who is the 
chatterbox and to listen to the voice of God more 
clearly in our lives.   According to Pastor Furtick 
God has given us the ability to choose the dialogue 
we believe and respond to. And once we learn how, 
we can switch from lies to truth as deliberately as we 
can choose what radio station we want to listen to. 

A more serious theological book is: 

 No Salvation Outside the Poor: Prophetic Utopian 
Essays edited by Jon Sobrino.  This book is a 
tougher read but filled with inspiration for anyone 

who wants to live a life of Mercy!        Fr. Mike  

Donôt forget to like us on Facebook 

www.facebook.com/stjosephronkonkoma 

Keep an eye on our website too: 

Current Website: 

www.stjoronk.org 

New Website (still under construction): 

www.stjosephronkonkoma.org 

The Class of 2017 of St Joseph Parish School wants to 
invite you all to join us as we celebrate our graduation with 

a mass of Thanksgiving! 

Friday June 16 at 7:00 PM 

Followed by a reception in Carew Hall! 

You have all been part of our journey so you are all 
invited!  

School is about to close for summer vacation!! 

That means there will be more kids on bikes on our 
streets! 

Be Merciful! 

Drive Carefully! 

As we move into the summer season here is a reminder 
for our protection! 

 

Protect yourself from the sun! 

Slip! Slop! Slap! Wrap! 
 

Sun exposure adds up day after day, and it happens every 
time you are in the sun. While, it is not possible or practical 
to completely avoid sunlight, it is very possible to protect 
yourself from exposure to UV rays. 

People can take many simple steps to plan ahead and 
protect themselves from the sunôs UV rays all year round, 
during all outdoor activities, and not just when at the lake, 
bay, beach or pool.  

"Slip! Slop! Slap! é and Wrap" is a catch phrase of the 
American Cancer Society that reminds people of the 4 key 
methods you can use to protect yourself from UV radiation. 
Slip on a shirt, Slop on sunscreen, Slap on a hat, and Wrap 
on sunglasses to protect the eyes and sensitive skin around 
them from ultraviolet light. 

Following these practical steps can help protect you from 
the effects of the sun. These steps complement each other -- 
they provide the best protection when used together. 
 

While you are protecting yourself from the sun, donôt 
forget to make room in your daily life for the SON! 

Do This In Memory of Me 
 

We hear those words every time we come to mass and 
we often think of them as an invitation to come back to 
mass - they are, but they are more too!  They are a call 
for us to live as Jesus did - as self gift! 

Summer is a time when blood supplies run low and 
need can grow.  When was the last time you gave 
blood?  It is a gift of life.  Think about doing this work 
of mercy this summer for someone in need! 
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     Respect Life 

 

 

 

 

Allsion Rose Katilus  

Violet Pinka  

Weekly Offering 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June 4, 2017 Offering                            $19,985 
(Includes Electronic Giving of ( $4,068)               
                            
 

Last Year  Offering                                      $16,990   

Ascension Offering                                           
                                                                               

 
Poor Box                                                      $335                                                 
                                                                 
           
Interest Free Loan Balance                     $8,500   
 
 

 
We are actively working with the Diocese on plans for balancing 
our budget and addressing our other accumulated debt to the 
Diocese. Because of this, we are now only showing our actual 
loan balance we have with the Diocese. If you have questions on 
this or other financial matters, please feel free to call our business 
manager, Ed Grieb. 
 

We will have our Mission Assistance debt note repaid by the 
maturity date of June 30! At that time, we will change the 
monthly special collection from "Debt Repayment" to a 
"Repair & Maintenance" collection so we can begin some 
needed improvements to our buildings and grounds. Thank 
you for your generous support. 

  
Thank you and God Bless You Always,  

Fr. Mike 
 

IF YOU MISSED LAST WEEK, PLEASE TRY TO MAKE IT UP 
THIS WEEK. THANK YOU. 

ɂ2%-%-"%2 4(/3% 7(/ (!6% $)%$ɂ 
 

 .ÁÔÁÌÅ 0ÅÎÓÁÂÅÎÅ 
 ÏÕÒ ÄÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ ÓÏÌÄÉÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ  
ÄÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ ÒÅÌÁÔÉÖÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓȢ 

 

%ÔÅÒÎÁÌ ÒÅÓÔ ÇÒÁÎÔ ÕÎÔÏ ÔÈÅÍ / ,ÏÒÄ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÔ ÐÅÒÐÅÔÕÁÌ ÌÉÇÈÔ 
ÓÈÉÎÅ ÕÐÏÎ ÔÈÅÍȢ -ÁÙ ÔÈÅÙ ÒÅÓÔ ÉÎ ÐÅÁÃÅȢȢ -ÁÙ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÓÏÕÌÓ 
ÁÎÄ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÓÏÕÌÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÉÔÈÆÕÌ ÄÅÐÁÒÔÅÄ ÒÅÓÔ ÉÎ ÐÅÁÃÅȢ !ÍÅÎ 

 

BULLETIN BRIEFS: 
 

ñWhether we are citizens or politicians, whatever be our state 
in life, we all have  the responsibility to work for a society 
which safeguards and promotes  the dignity of human life. 
We must recognize that the building a culture of life begins in 
the home, in our families.ò 

Most Rev. Raymond Burke, Archbishop of St. Louis, Novem-
ber 23, 2003. 
 

ñWe need courage and honesty to speak the truth about hu-
man life. We need humility to listen to both friend and oppo-
nent. We need perseverance to continue the struggle for the 
protection of human life. We need prudence to know when 
and how to act in the public arena.ò 

Archbishop Alfred Hughes, Bishop of New Orleans, 2004 
 

ñHuman life cannot be seen as an object to do with as we 
please, but as the most sacred and inviolable earthly reality. 
There can be no peace when this most basic good is not pro-
tected. It is not possible to invoke peace and despise life.ò 

Pope John Paul II, Message for World Day of Peace, January 
1, 2001 
 

ñIn the culture of life we must make room for the stranger. 
We must comfort the sick. We must care for the aged. We 
must welcome the immigrant. We must teach our children to 
be gentle with one another. We must defend in love the inno-
cent child waiting to be born.ò 

 President George W. Bush, at opening of the Pope John  
Paul II Cultural Center, 3.22.01 
 

ñIt is extremely difficult not to see the fetus as a child before 
birth with the same value as a child after birth, especially 
after one sees her smiling, grimacing, moving, sleeping, yawn-
ing, stretching, sucking a thumb as well as responding to pain 
from needle sticks. 

When a fetus is suspected of having severe anemia I use an 
ultra sound to guide a needle through the motherôs abdomen 
into one of  the babyôs blood vessels. If it is confirmed, I will 
transfuse the baby with donor blood. Without such a transfu-
sion, the fetus will die. I have done this as early as 19 weeks 
gestation with perfect outcomes.ò 

James A. Thorp, M.D., Maternal-Fetal Medicine Specialist, 
Testimony to a U. S. Senate Subcommittee, 2003 
 

ñTo love another person is to see the face of God.ò 

Victor Hugo, Les Miserables 
 

ñA single soul is a whole world in the sight of God. Jesus, 
Himself, stopped to preach to one woman.ò 

St. John Eudes, 



 





 


